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Members�Present:�Guests:������Don Akers

John Angelis

Robert Behl (for 

Nick Englert)

Ray Capra

Marcel Fortin

Harry Hirz

�Ed Jankowich

Tim Royster

John St. Clair

Dave Stone

Bill Walter

John Wood

Jan Zawadzki�Six Guests��

1.   Call to order



The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM.   There were 13 members and 6 guests present. The current RODE membership is 28 (see enclosed membership roster).



2.   Introductions



Members and guests introduced themselves.



3.   Membership Changes



Marcel Fortin has requested to be a member of the RODE Subcommittee 



4.   Approval of Minutes



The minutes of the Spring 2001 meeting were approved without change.



5.   Chairman’s Report



ADSCOM’s meeting summary was reported as follows:



Technical paper processing has changed, and will be web based.  IEEE PES will assign papers to sub-committee chairs who will choose the appropriate members to review the papers. 



Adoption/integration of standards for IEC harmonization was discussed as follows:

Now working for HVCB Subcommittee.  IEC furnished HVCB the IEC standards necessary for their work.  



Switchgear Assemblies had problems with IEC.  IEC dismissed standard C37.20.2 and said that metal-clad is an ambiguous term.  Roy Alexander and Alec Monroe to investigate and file a formal protest to IEC.  



C37.60 is the only reclosers document available, so it was submitted to IEC for comments.  Comments were incorporated into the document, which should make its adoption as an IEC standard easier.



Switchgear has not taken advantage of numerous IEEE awards.  The rules for these awards will be put on the Switchgear Committee Web site.



IEEE 1247 to be held open for a minimum of 10 years.  This is being done because there a many C37 standards developed and being developed that refer to 1247.  In the future, 1247 is to be part of common clauses.  HVSW Subcommittee is to open up a PAR to correct errors in 1247.  



Common Clauses is going to submit C37.100.1 to IEC for comments.



Roy Alexander reported that the capacitor task force is in disarray.



IEEE annual meeting instead of Winter and Summer meetings will begin in July, 2003 in Toronto.



Information on IEEE balloting procedures on the switchgear web site is to be updated.



Sub-committee chairs have been asked to submit names of members eligible to join the Switchgear Committee (requirements: two years active member of a working group, to be eligible to join a sub-committee, followed by a further active year in the sub-committee).  I was surprised to see many of the long time members are not actually members of the Main Committee.  Please contact me if you are interested.



There is a new web-based tool for working groups/task forces.  Members involved in a conference call can simultaneously observe a document on the IEEE web site, as a designated secretary makes changes on-line.







ASC C37Accredited Standards Committee meeting summary:



The main business involved work on the group’s operating procedures.  An attempt is being made to prevent one person’s negative vote from stopping a document from getting published. Presently, a negative vote from one of the delegations (EEI, NEMA, or IEEE) requires a 7/8 approval on re-ballot, which is almost impossible. It is anticipated that this will change to 2/3.  However, a negative vote from a member of the safety group (UL and Electrotest at present) would still have veto power. 





6.  Working Group Reports



a) Recloser Standards C37.60 and C37.61  Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:



The Working Group met on October 1, 2001 from 8:00 AM until noon..  There were eight members of the working Group and five guests present at the meeting.  David T. Stone, Working Group Chairman, presided over the meeting



Draft PC37.60/D11c dated 27 Sept, 2001 was distributed by the Chairman along with a three-page listing of notes for discussion.  These documents were reviewed in detail by the WG in preparation for the next ballot.  Several editorial and clarification changes were discussed and agreed upon.  WG members were asked to comment on the new sections on partial discharge testing in both the design and production test sections and the new Annex C dealing with chopped wave testing.  The DC testing section will be expanded to reference VLF (very low frequency) testing, a relatively new technique for cable testing.  The STL meeting during the previous week in Toronto discussed the issue of TRV at mid and low fault interruption levels.  Nigel McQuinn will provide a written summary and recommendation of the group for use in the tables. 



A second ballot will be prepared by the end of the year.



The Guide Standard, PC37.61/D4 dated October 1, 2000 was discussed briefly, it will become the focus of attention at the next meeting.



Reference:  



IEEE C37.60-1981 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Requirements for Overhead, Pad-Mounted, Dry-Vault, and Submersible Automatic Circuit Reclosers and Fault Interrupters for AC Systems (ANSI)



IEEE C37.61-1973 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Guide for the Application, Operation, and Maintenance of Automatic Circuit Reclosers (ANSI)



Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting that a Monday morning (8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon) meeting room for approximately 15 people be available at the Spring 2002 meeting.        .



David T. Stone

Working Group Chairman

C37.60 & C37.61

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

8 October, 2001



b)Sectionalizer Standard C37.63  Working Group Chairman Don Akers reported the following:



Attendees:



Don Akers 

Marcel Fortin

Ed Jankowich

David Stone

John Wood

Jan Zawadzki





The working group was formed because the existing C37.63 expires in 2002. This was its  first meeting.



We recognized that there are products in the market place today that can be programmed to perform the function of a sectionalizer. The group decided that if a manufacturer

offers a product to perform as a sectionalizer, the switch and controller must be tested together as a  sectionalizer product.  Similar to what the recloser standard states.



Don Akers will obtain an electronic copy of the C37.63 – 1997 and distribute it the attendees. Further he will contact the previous working group chairman.



It was agreed that all present would review C37.63 – 1997 to determine if any changes must be made, and suggest areas where we might focus our attentions.



Respectfully submitted,



Don Akers





c) Capacitor Switch Standard C37.66  Working Group Chairman Harry Hirz reported the following:



The C37.66 meeting took place on Oct. 1, 2001 with a total of 10 attendees including 6 members and 4 guests.



Administratively, a request for PAR extension to March 2003 was submitted due to the expiration date of Dec 2001.  This extension will bring the project life to eight years, the maximum allowed by NesCom.  Also, an “up-to-date” PAR form is in progress based on a request from IEEE-SA governance and electronic processes.  Our new targets are for balloting to begin June 2002 with projected submission to RevCom by March 2003.  



The meeting details focused around reviewing the preferred rating table and testing details.  Agreement was obtained on what should be included in the table and how the table should be presented.  A review of the presented definitions indicated the need for additional clarification and consistency.



With respect to the design and testing section, non-essential items were removed and additional clarifications were made to prevent someone from working around the intent of the standard.



In conclusion several members have accepted action items that will help bring closure to several open items.  Overall, the document is progressing to completion with respect to the new target dates.



Harry Hirz

Working Group Chairman

C37.66

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

October 1, 2001

Quebec City, Canada







d) Subsurface Switch Standard C37.71  Working Group Chairman Don Martin was absent, so John Wood reported the following:



This updated standard was published on July 5, 2001.  Many thanks to Don and the working group for all their hard work, time, and knowledge on getting this standard revised.





e) Underground Subsurface and Padmounted Equipment Standard PC37.74    Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:



The Working Group met on 3 October, 2001 from 8:00 AM until noon.  There were seven members of the working Group and three guests present at the meeting.



The Working Group discussed the use of IEEE 1247.  In view of the Main Committee’s commitment to reaffirm, revise, and maintain the standard for the next ten years, the WG agreed to use it as a reference rather than to roll its applicable sections into PC37.74.  Particular attention will be given toward differences and the correction of known errors in IEEE 1247. 



The remainder of the meeting was devoted to a review of the latest WG draft PC37.74/D3b dated 28 September, 2001.  Assignments were given to WG members to review and edit certain sections.  A concerted effort will be made to harmonize the standard with the wording and requirements of PC37.60 (reclosers).  



A target for end of November was set to complete comments to the Chairman after which, a draft will be submitted for ballot.  



Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting that a Wednesday morning (8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon) meeting room for approximately 15 people be available at the Spring 2002 meeting.



Reference:  



IEEE  PC37.74 -  Standard Requirements for Subsurface, Vault, and Padmounted Load-Interrupter Switchgear and Fused Load-Interrupter Switchgear for Alternating Current Systems Up to 38 kV



David T. Stone

Working Group Chairman

PC37.74

Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee

8 October, 2001





7.  Enclosures and Attachments



See the enclosed RODE Status Report.

See the enclosed RODE Membership Roster



8.   Old Business



None



9.   New Business



None



10. Next Meetings:



Newport, Rhode Island 	April 28 – May 2, 2002	Newport Marriott



Galveston, Texas	Fall 2002







Respectively yours,



John G. Wood, P.E.

Chairman

RODE Subcommittee
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